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32nd Session of the UPR working group

Recommendations by Finland to Cambodia
30 January 2019
Mr. President,

Finland welcomes the delegation of Cambodia to the UPR and thanks for the presentation of the national report. Finland is concerned of the shrinking civic and democratic space in Cambodia and particularly of the restrictions on freedoms of association, assembly and expression through repressive laws and regulations.
Finland wishes to make the following two recommendations:

1) Firstly, in order to actively guarantee human rights in Cambodia, Finland recommends Cambodia to cease all kinds of harassment and arbitrary interference with political opposition, human rights defenders and labour activists, and to amend laws and regulations effectively used to limit freedoms of association and assembly, such as certain provisions in the Law on Political Parties, the Law on Associations and Non-Governmental Organizations, and the Law on Trade Unions.  


2) Second, Finland recommends Cambodia to amend laws and regulations, including the Law on Telecommunications and the Inter-Ministerial Prakas on Publication Controls of Website and Social Media Processing via Internet, that effectively limit freedom of expression, and to end all forms of interference in and surveillance of media channels and online speech. 
Thank you.
